NAS corresp

INSTITUTE OF MEDICINE

NATIONAL ACADEMY OF SCIENCES

2101 CONSTITUTION AVENUE WASHINGTON, D. C. 20418

FOOD AND NUTRITION BOARD

March 20, 1989

Dr. Henry Blackburn
Professor and Director
Division of Epidemiology
School of Public Health
University of Minnesota
Stadium Gate 27
611 Beacon Street, SE
Minneapolis, MN 55455

Dear Dr. Blackburn:

file NAS Cooler.

After 3 years of intensive effort, we have reached the end of the major portion of the Diet and Health study. (We still have the Public Report to complete, but it is well under way with no major problems). As indicated by the responses of the media and other interested individuals, the Diet and Health report was very well received and is being recognized as the scholarly, balanced report that it is. It is a tribute to you and the other committee members that we were able to thread our way through the vast, diverse, and complex literature base on diet and health without major disagreement but with a remarkable degree of consensus on what it demonstrates. Your hard work and willingness to resolve areas of disagreement made this happen.

A highlight of this study to us has been our working relationship with you and the other members of the committee. Even though the report's conclusions and recommendations may be "interim," our fond memories of working with you on this project are more permanent. Thank you for all your hard work and good humor over the past three years. Should there ever be anything that any one of us can do for you in the future, please do not hesitate to ask.

Regards,

Sushma Palmer Director

Farid Ahmed Program Officer Christopher P. Howson Project Director

Susan Berkow Program Officer

Frances M. Peter Deputy Director